Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: disposal of IT equipment
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. Does the Council currently have a contract for the disposal of IT hardware from corporate offices and schools?
Answer:

Not for corporate offices.

Information for schools is not held by the Council.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Please contact individual schools directly. The link below will take you to the Schools’ Directory page:  
https://schoolinfo.leicester.gov.uk/DirectorySearch.html
2.           If a contract is in place, which organisation(s) manages the contract? 

N/A

3.           When does the contract expire? 
N/A

4.           If no contract, what is done with the redundant IT equipment?
The Council receive a free service through Circular.

5.           Does the organisation have a separate arrangement in place for the onsite shredding of data-bearing assets, such as hard disks, solid state drives, USB devices, CDs and data tapes, or is data-containing equipment erased/destroyed by your contracted IT hardware disposal provider?
No

6.           Who within the organisation has overall responsibility for the disposal of IT hardware?

The Council can confirm that this information is held, however, disclosure of personal data relating to junior members of staff below Heads of Service are exempt from release as the Council considers that to be an absolute exemption under Section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under Section 17 of the Act. 

The Council judges that disclosure of this information to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 
Please email any enquiries to DDaT.purchasing@leicester.gov.uk
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
